University Assessment Committee
Agenda

March 15, 2011
 



Location: BRANDEIS 111
8:00 a.m. start 

I. Announcements
A. HLC Criteria Revision Initiative under way

· Coming in the near future will be changes from HLC.  The revision to the HLC criteria is currently in the feedback phase.

· Certificate programs are under review, graduate employment rates, and “50 state rule”.  A Dear Colleague letter will be drafted to in response to the ‘rule;” and Deltak is working on drafting a statement of our “progress” on this initiative (due June 1).

B.  School/College Assessment News
· Arts & Sciences learning objectives are in place.  Dr. Matt Moen, Dean of Arts & Sciences, University of South Dakota, "The Liberal Arts in the Modern University" will be speaking on March 16th
· Given the ABA’s move from “inputs” to “outputs” assessment foci, the Law School will put measures in place for assessment improvement.
· School of Nursing will have their accreditation visit/visitors on campus, April 11-14.

· School of Medicine will have their accreditation visit in October 2011.

II. Committee Reports
A. Bridging Curricular and Co-Curricular Learning (Rich Rossi/Teresa Cochran):     
· Rich & Teresa suggested there be a Best Practices developed on campus.  A curricular grid is being developed that includes a service component.  Meetings are being formulated to look at programs using this grid, identifying good/model programs, and comparing what has worked across these programs.     

B. Campus Conversations (Palma Strand/Katie Huggett):   

· No changes, continuing with what worked last year.
C. Peer Review (Gail Jensen/Brenda Coppard):

· See University Policy Discussion item:

III. Discussion Items: 

A. University Policy on Program Review and Annual Assessment

· Policy was distributed, changes need to be to Brenda by March 29, changes will be made and then the document will go to the Vice President’s and then Cabinet.

IV. Updates on Current Initiatives
A.  Electronic Assessment Reporting System Taskforce (Initial Meeting)
Individuals have identified five potential vendors; a Request For Information (RFI) is being compiled by Purchasing.  Upon receipt and review of materials, campus conversations/presentations will be planned. The timeline to complete RFI is end of FY11 (if possible).
B.  Program Template

·  Stephanie Wernig is working with Mike Fecci (and Joe Duscharme) on a school/college template for all academic programs.
C. ULO data collection

·  Richard Jizba and Michele King are developing template for distribution to each school and college.
Adjourned at 9:15 a.m.

2011 Meeting Dates (8:00-9:15)
  April 19
Report from HLC Annual Meeting; Preliminary Views of Program and ULO 

Template Projects

